
 
 

   MUNICIPAL SERVICES 

April 13, 2022, 7:30 P.M. 

 

 

Present: R. Bieder, T. Accomando, J. Mondello, M. Morris, N. Rosario, P. Del-Debbio, M. Caruso  

 

Absent: D. Noble, M. Ali, M. Morris  

 

Guests: K. Kalb (NYCDOT), H. Malone (NYCDOT), T. Nyambose (BIRD), M. Kaess, J. Leon (VEO), 

C. Antunez (VEO), A. Rosario, R. Smith, N. Yearwood (LIME), K. Daloia, A. Schneider (BXTIMES) 

 

The committee had a presentation on the E-scooter program Phase II. This phase will add 3,000 more 

scooters and extend the program area into Throggs Neck along East Tremont Ave. The scooters will be 

placed based on ridership. DOT and the 3 Scooter companies were present to answer all questions and 

suggestions as to where the corrals would be placed. They will be working with the community and the 

merchants to place them in suitable locations. They will also provide the community board with a single 

sheet explaining how to contact the three companies with any issues that may arise as well as a way to 

access special scooters for handicap access. 

 

DOT acting Commissioner Keith Kalb was able to give us additional answers to questions we asked two 

months ago. One was in regard to traffic cameras that were thought to be placed in illegitimate locations. 

The commissioner informed us that they were in appropriate locations. We also asked for an update on 

the City Island gateway project which the commissioner said he was still investigating. The meeting 

closed at roughly 9PM by a unanimous vote of adjournment.  

 

All Municipal Service committee meetings will now begin at 7PM starting next month.  


